[image: image1.wmf]
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DESIGN & ACCESS STATEMENT
Blue Plaque to Victor Horsley
129 Gower Street, Bloomsbury, WC1E 6AP
1.
Site Analysis
129 Gower Street is one of a terrace of seven Grade II listed buildings, and lies in the Bloomsbury Conservation Area.  A two-bay terraced house built on the former Mortimer estate, it dates from between 1811 and 1819, altered in the twentieth century.  Number 129 is now part of a medical students’ hostel that includes the entire terrace from numbers 119-131.  Of three storeys plus attic and basement, the house is constructed of darkened stock brick, with a stucco ground floor.  The property has a gauged brick round-arch doorway with panelled pilaster-jambs with lion mask over carrying cornice-head, fanlight and panelled door. Gauged brick flat arches to recessed sash windows; first floor with good cast-iron balconies. 

2.
Design Process Components

It is proposed that English Heritage erect a standard ceramic commemorative blue plaque at 129 Gower Street, to commemorate the great pioneer of neurosurgery and social reformer, Victor Horsley, who lived there from November 1882 to 1885 while a house surgeon at University College Hospital.  There will be no change to the use of the building, no floor space will be added or subtracted, and no new homes will be built on the site. The layout of the building will not be changed, nor will the scale of the building be affected. There will be no landscaping undertaken.

The exterior elevation of the building will be slightly adapted to accommodate the blue plaque (please see separate Installation Note). The plaque is best placed at ground floor level, to the right of the door, with the top of the plaque in line with the top of the doorframe. The decision to locate the plaque here is so as to be as appropriate as possible to the design of the façade of the building, as well as visible to the average passer-by.
3.
Access

No new access points and routes are proposed. No changes are proposed in relation to pedestrian and cycle routes, road layout, local services and public transport provision. The blue plaque will be visible from the public highway and therefore no new access is required. There is no new need for provision of access for emergency services.
4.
Design Solution

The above information has explained and justified the proposed development, and the lack of necessity for good access into and through the site in relation to the proposed works. The English Heritage blue plaque design has been developed over 150 years in sympathy with the character of London buildings. It is hand crafted and is thought to respond positively to most local contexts. The freehold owners of 129 Gower Street have approved the project.  The architectural character of this listed building will only be affected in a minor way, and the historic interest of the property and area will be enhanced within the local and wider community. 
